NBAAA Meeting Minutes

June 16, 2009
Meeting Attendance:  Jeff Henderson, Dennis Hensch, Cris Anderson, Jeff Sampson, Myron Schmitz
Next Meeting:  The next meeting for the NBAAA board will be on Sunday 7/12/2009 at the Villages in North Branch.

Treasure’s report was read and accepted.

7th and 8th grade middle school sports:  Jeff met with a committee from the school board regarding 7th and 8th grade middle school sports.  The committee consisted of Becky Leuer, Deb Henton and Jeanne Walz.  The purpose of the meeting was to see what could be done to help 7th and 8th grade students participate in sports.  The NBAAA wants to work with the school to enhance these sports programs by offering traveling sports to students that are interested.  The sports programs discussed at this meeting included Football, Basketball and Baseball.  The school board let Jeff know that these traveling sports programs could work with Community Ed to arrange practice and games, if the fields remain in good condition.
  The school board is currently projecting a $1.1 million deficit, but does not plan to cut middle school sports programs yet.  They told Jeff that they would not cut these programs, unless they have no choice.  

  The school has hired a new Athletic director and a new head football coach.  The NBAAA is hopeful that the new head coach will work with the Traveling football team.  This is true for all traveling sports and the head coaches for each program that offers traveling sports.

  During our NBAAA meeting, we discussed other schools that are finding the same issues with 7th and 8th grade middle school sports programs.  The NBAAA wants to have our community ready when the school board drops middle school sports.  We want to keep these kids interested in sports after school lets out.  We stressed at our meeting, the goal of Traveling sports is to become a feeder program for the high school sports programs.

Basketball:  Basketball is being organized right now.  Meetings are being planned for both the boys and the girls to participate in these sports.  Dennis pushed the need for additional coaches, if more 6-8th grade students were interested in playing Basketball.  Myron said that we will find a parent to work with the kids if enough kids show an interest and sign up.  Myron stressed the same with the football program for the 7th and 8th grade kids.  If enough kids sign up for 2 teams, we have to be committed to help these students succeed.  The intent of the NBAAA is not to tell coaches how to coach, but to help with setting up the organization to help these sports succeed in years to come.  Jeff suggested having a meeting with anyone that is interested in helping out with Basketball.  Dennis and Chris will set this up.
Football:  Dennis estimated the cost of setting up traveling football to be about $200.00 per player.  This would help to cover the cost of the equipment and other fees.  They plan to have an official tryout for these teams.  If there are a lot of students, we will look for additional students to make a second team.  
Rec Night:  We would like to see if we can have a Rec Night in October, November, January, February and March.  Our thoughts are to offer October, January and March for 5th and 6th grade students and then offer November and February for 7th and 8th grade students.  The younger kids are easier to manage, but we still want to offer this for the older children as well.  When a group participates with these events, we require a minimum of 10 parents helping.

Baseball:  The baseball program is asking for another pull to cover equipment fees.  Myron made a motion to transfer, to the baseball account, enough money to allow them to pay the $3500 bill to Lee’s sporting shop and to have $200.00 left in the account.  Dennis second the motion and it passed.
Background checks:  Chris suggested doing background checks for other youth sports groups in North Branch.  If we do this, we want to be able to tell other groups if the person passes our guidelines or not.  We will not give details, but will give our guidelines to these other organizations on what we expect from a coaches background check.

Soliciting Funds:  We discussed the need for sports groups to contact Rotary, Lake State, County Market, Lions, and other groups that have been great resources for helping our sports teams.

